
From: Stuart Maxwell [mailto:smaxwell@cfmeu.org]  

Sent: Tuesday, 15 March 2016 4:33 PM 
To: AMOD 

Cc: Chambers - Watson SDP 
Subject: AM2014/260 and ors - 4 Yearly Review - Construction Awards 

 
Dear Senior Deputy President Watson, 
 
In response to the directions issued on 26th February 2016 the CFMEU (Construction and General 
Division) wishes to advise as follows: 
 

1. We have an interest in the following awards: 

 Building and Construction General On-site Award 2010 

 Joinery and Building Trades Award 2010 

 Mobile Crane Hiring Award 2010. 
2. We will attend the conference on 30th March 2016 in Melbourne. 
3. The CFMEU still presses the issues identified in the revised summary of proposed 

variations. We would add that in regard to item 121 for the Building and Construction 
General On-site Award (and item 8 for the Joinery and Building Trades Award and item 1 
of the Mobile Crane Hiring Award) the summary does not reflect the totality of the 
variation that we seek. It is not only related to updating the provision to make the 
entitlements clearer but also includes updating the clause to reflect the current costs of 
accommodation and meals; to better reflect modern means of transport; and providing 
for improved rest and recreation entitlements. 

 
Yours faithfully, 
 
Stuart Maxwell 
Senior National Industrial Officer 

------------------------------------------------------------------ 
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